
June 28, 2023 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1 

Dear Premier Ford: 

Re: Bill 103, Smoke-Free Ontario Amendment Act (Vaping is not for 
Kids), 2023 

Teen vaping has increased steadily across the nation and within Sudbury and 
districts since 2017. There are significant health risks associated with vaping 
and nicotine use including lung damage, changes to the brain, dependence or 
addiction, difficulty learning, and increased anxiety and stress. Furthermore, 
there is an increased risk for future tobacco cigarette use among youth who 
vape (Ontario Agency for Health Protection and Promotion, 2018).  

Bill 103 aims to prevent youth from starting to vape and seeks to decrease 
vaping rates through a number of important actions, including prohibiting the 
promotion of vapour products, and raising the minimum age for purchasing 
vapour products.  

At its meeting on June 15, 2023, the Board of Health carried the following 
resolution #35-23: 

WHEREAS vaping poses substantial health risks linked to the 
development of chronic illness, addiction, polysubstance use, as well as 
risks for injury and death; and 

WHEREAS vaping rates among youth have grown with 30.6% of Grade 
7 to 12 students in Northern Ontario reporting having used electronic 
cigarettes(vaping) in 2019, compared with 22.7% for the province; and 

WHEREAS Board of Health motion 48-19 noted the Board’s 
longstanding history of proactive and effective action to prevent tobacco 
and emerging product use and urged the adoption of a comprehensive  
tobacco and e-cigarette strategy; and 
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WHEREAS Bill 103 – Smoke-Free Ontario Amendment Act (Vaping is not for 
Kids), 2023 aims to prevent youth from initiating vaping and decrease the current 
usage of vaping products by targeting legislation changes, including banning the 
retail of flavoured vaping products, increasing minimum purchasing age to 21, 
and prohibiting the promotion of vapor products; 

 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Board of Health for Public Health 
Sudbury & Districts endorse Bill 103 - Smoke Free Ontario Amendment Act 
(Vaping is not for Kids), 2023; and 

 

FURTHER THAT this endorsement be shared with relevant stakeholders.   
 
Vaping among youth is a complex public health issue that requires immediate action. 
This suggests that a single intervention or approach will be insufficient to address the 
high rates of vaping among youth. At Public Health Sudbury & Districts, our efforts in 
addressing youth vaping involve a multi-faceted, comprehensive, upstream, and 
strengths-based approach that supports positive youth development. Strategies are 
community and school-driven and influence risk and protective factors associated with 
vaping. The strategies include education, policy development, prevention programs, 
research, collaboration, and enforcement activities, fostering the development of 
supportive social and physical environments in which youth can thrive and flourish. 
Yet, this is just one piece in a comprehensive approach addressing youth vaping. 
 
The legislative solutions of Bill 103 are designed to make vaping less available and 
desirable for youth to address the increase in rates of vaping and to prevent the 
associated harms of vaping. 
 
We thank you for your attention to this important health promotion initiative, and we 
continue to look forward to opportunities to work together to promote and protect the 
health for everyone. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Penny Sutcliffe, MD, MHSc, FRCPC 
Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive Officer 
 
cc: France Gélinas, Member of Provincial Parliament, Nickel Belt 

Dr. Kieran Moore, Chief Medical Officer of Health 
Honourable Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health 
Honourable Michael Parsa, Minister of Children, Community and Social Services 
Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
All Ontario boards of Health 
Association of Local Public Health Agencies 
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